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The Honorable Rick Billinger, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 548-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Billinger: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 195 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 195 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 195 would authorize the Children’s Cabinet to establish a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 

organization for the purpose of receiving gifts, donations, grants, and other moneys and to engage 

in fundraising projects for the benefit of the Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library Book Gifting 

Program.  The Board of Directors of the nonprofit organization would consist of the members of 

the Children’s Cabinet, the Executive Director of the Children’s Cabinet, and other directors 

designated by the Children’s Cabinet.   

 

 According to the Kansas State Department of Education and the Department of Revenue, 

there would be no fiscal effect to agency operations or any state revenues. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Craig Neuenswander, Department of Education  


